
 

March 5, 2024 

 

 

 

The Honorable Robert Craven 

Chairperson, House Judiciary Committee 

82 Smith Street 

Providence, RI 02903 

 

Dear Chairperson Craven: 

 

Thundermist Health Center and our team of health care professionals write in 

strong support of The Health Care Provider Shield Bill (H 7577). This 

legislation will protect legal, standard-of-care transgender and reproductive 

medical care for patients and providers in Rhode Island.  

 

Thundermist Health Center cares for more than 62,000 Rhode Islanders or one 

out of every 18 people in the Ocean State. More than 900 health care 

professionals work at Thundermist. Multi-disciplinary care teams provide 

medical, dental, and behavioral health care and social services.  

 

For more than 55 years, our mission has been to remove barriers to quality, 

affordable health care. Thundermist began in 1969 in a public housing 

complex providing reproductive health care and has expanded to be one of the 

largest providers of primary care in Rhode Island. This bill is critical to ensure 

primary care remains accessible to everybody in Rhode Island.  

 

In 2015, we recognized people who are trans, nonbinary, and/or gender 

diverse had nowhere to turn for safe, high-quality, affirming health care. 

Guided by our mission, we established the Trans Health Access Team. Nearly 

10 years later, the Trans Health Access Team has grown to care for more than 

2,100 patients making Thundermist the second largest provider of gender 

affirming care in New England and largest in Rhode Island.  

 

We call on the committee to act now to protect Rhode Island’s health care 

system and those seeking essential medical care in our state.  

 

The current standards of practice for gender affirming care and reproductive 

care are based in robust medical evidence. Yet, more than 20 U.S. states have 



 

ignored medical evidence and best practice to ban essential medical care for 

transgender people. Just as many states have banned some reproductive health 

care services. These bans are dangerous and exert extraordinary control over 

people’s lives and impose civil and criminal penalties on providers for 

practicing medicine in line with professional standards of care. Now, we have 

seen overreaching attempts to use these harmful laws against health care 

systems and providers in other states where this necessary health care is legal 

and accessible. 

 

That’s not the Rhode Island way. As Rhode Island health care professionals, 

we respectfully request passage of H 7577.  

 

Sincerely,  

 

 
 

Jeanne LaChance 

President/CEO 

 

The following 150 Thundermist Health Center employees also sign-on to this 

letter: 

 

Shaynna Adams, LSW 

Carol Albeck, LMHC 

Kristen Albert 

Bonnie Alger, LICSW 

Lexsey Almeida 

Ana Antonopoulos 

Jill Antunes 

Kim Auclair, RN 

Gerina Auguste 

Amanda Barney 

Sarah Begin 

Claudia Benscome 

Rachael Berube, APRN 

Emma Brighton, CCHW 

Alyssa Bruno 



 

Jennifer Buckley, MD 

Winifred Butler 

David Byrd 

Debra Candeias 

Elizabeth Carter, LMHC 

Mindy Chiuchiolo, MA 

Sapna Chowdhry, MD 

Jules Chyten-Brennan 

Tara Cimini 

Jahnina Ciprian, MA 

Claudia Clarke, DO 

Jessica Coliflores 

Deborah Cote 

Jenney Couture 

Jacqueline Dardy 

Elizabeth DaSilva 

Katharina de Klerk, DO 

Alice Deighan, LICSW 

Katherine Delarosa 

Nate DerHagopian 

Cayla DiSano, LICSW 

Meg Donnelly, CCHW 

Dania Dubeau 

Jocelyn Duran 

Jessica Eagles 

Cynthia Ebelacker 

Logan England, LCSW 

Kayla Estrela 

Jennifer Evora, MA 

Crystal Fairchild 

Misha Fan 

Amanda Ferreira, RN 

Ryan Fontaine 

Kerri Forrest, RN 

Jessica Garcia, LICSW 

Carson Gardipe 

Jennifer Gaviria, LICSW 



 

Lisa Genereux 

Paul George 

Benjamin George 

Liz Gledhill 

Kristen Goad 

Arnold Goldberg, MD 

Kris Gove 

Meghan Grant, DO 

Gabrielg Grochowski 

Michelle Gurley 

Krista Handfield, LICSW 

Emily Harrison 

Claire Haynes, RN 

Maeve Hickey, DO 

Jennifer Howe, DO 

Rachelle Hyson, MSW 

Cailey Indech, DO 

Angela Jacavone, DO 

Susan Charlotte Jacobsen 

Andrew Jarbeau 

Jessica Johnson 

Natalie Joseph 

Peyton Judge, LCSW 

Charlie Kane 

Francheska Kelly 

Jessica Keoviphone, LCSW 

Christopher Klaus, MD 

Victoria Lamoureux 

Roy Lamphere 

Tina Langill 

Heather Lillibridge 

Elizabeth Lynch, LICSW 

Joline Macfarlan, MD 

Jennifer MacNeill 

Melissa Manocchia 

Lemmy Marti 

Magwyre Mayhew 



 

Karen Mazzola 

Colleen McKenna, LCSW 

Sharon McLimans 

Jordan McWhite, NCMA 

Kristina Moan, BSW 

Jenna Monteiro, LICSW 

Kelly Mota 

Christian Munoz, MS 

Kathleen Nelson, MD 

Taylor Nieves-Malik 

Trish Nugent 

Jessica Null 

Toni Ochtera 

Alice Omerhi, NP 

Kimberly Page, RN 

Allison Parkhurst, LMFT 

Nicole Pichardo 

Gabriel Pleasants, MD 

Michael Poshkus, MD 

Eric Prosseda 

Elizabeth Raposa 

Tracey Ravello, CPC 

Rowan Reinhardt, CDA 

Lyannett Rivera 

Rebecca Rogers, LICSW 

Casey Rote 

Katherine Ryan 

Inna Ryvkin, MD 

Lillian Scanlon, RN 

Allie Scheer, LICSW 

Susan Schlesinger 

Kelley Sears 

Olivia Sherman, FNP 

Kelly Shinners, RN 

Deirdre Simpkins, RN 

Latdaly Sinouthasy 

Cameron Sipka 



 

Hannah Snoeren-Place 

Alicia Spicola 

Jasmyn Spinney 

Christine Squizzero 

Shana Streeter, LICSW 

Kim Sylvestre 

Julie Talbutt 

Emma Teves 

Jacob Tracey 

Joan Tueros 

Tania Vargas 

Alba Vazquez 

Mikel Wadewitz 

Jaye Watts, LICSW 

Charmaine Webster, CHW 

Gail Whitfield 

Malikka Williams 

Claire Williams, MD 

Camille Wingate, LMHC 

Diana Wohler, MD 

Laura Woods, LICSW 

Kevin Yeaw 

Daniel Zariczny, LICSW 

Tamatha Zerrenner, LICSW 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


